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The Zoning Commission for the District of Columbia initiated this case in response to a report 
and recommendation from the Office of Planning (OP) concerning amending the text of the 
District of Columbia Municipal Regulations (DCMR), Title 1 I ,  Zoning, and amending the 
Zoning Map of the District of Columbia. Amendments to the text of the Zoning Regulations and 
the Zoning Map are authorized pursuant to the Zoning Act [Act of June 20, 1938, 52 Stat. 797, as 
amended, D.C. Code 6 5-41? (1981)l. 

The OP report and recommendation was submitted on March 8, 1999, in response to a Zoning 
Commission request for further study and recommendation as to the appropriateness of an 
overlay in the Eighth Street area just north of the Navy Yard. The Commission’s request was 
made during its regular public meeting on June 9, 1997 in which it took proposed action on Case 
No. 96-122, the Zoning Consistency Project, based on the 1994 Comprehensive Plan 
amendments. This project recommended that six areas of the city be rezoned because of their 
inconsistency with the Comprehensive Plan. 

The subject area is a small commercial precinct just south of the Southeast Freeway, north of M 
Street, east of 7th Street and west of gth Street, S.E. It consists of squares 906, 907, 929 and 930 
which contain a mix of commercial, residential, and industrial uses. The area is currently zoned : 

C-M-1, a classification that is primarily industrial but allows commercial uses. The area was 
advertised for rezoning to C-2-A in Case No. 96-122, thereby allowing ibr greater overlay of 
commercial use. 

During the public hearing on Case No. 96-122, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6B 
testified in support of the initial OP recommended zoning changes. However, at its May 13, 
1997 meeting, the ANC voted to support the lower building heights proposed by area community 
organizations. The Capitol Hill Association of Merchants and Professionals (CHAMPS) and the 
Capitol Hill Restoration Society (CHRS) testified as to their opposition to the proposed zoning 
changes in the subject area. Their reasons for opposition included: 

1) 

2) 

Current uses will prosper when a large number of Navy personnel are relocated to the 
Navy Yard; 
The old building at the entrance to the Navy Yard would be overwhelmed by high- 
rise construction across M Street in the four squares subject ofthe proposal; 








